MUSE

TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 1, 2009

MMS ART ROOM

1)  Call to Order/Introductions:  Nancy called the meeting to order at 4:35 and visitors were introduced.  Hilleary Burgess from the Caspar Creek School, Autumn from the Bamboo Spa in Fort Bragg, Kristen Kenton and Carolen Barrett were present as visitors.  Board members present were Nancy Gardner, Deena Zarlin, Pamela Allen, Jessica Morton,  Ericha Heinsohn-Sevy, Judy Minkus, Barb Albanese, Pamela Graham and non-members Ray Alarcon and Mark Oatney.

2)  Minutes:  Minutes from the September meeting were postponed for approval next month.

3)  Open Forum for Public Comment:  

A fundraiser to sell See's Candy was proposed by Kristen Kenton, with a 50% profit for MUSE. Nancy Gardner suggested that we go ahead with the fundraiser after Kristen checks with Kim Bratton regarding a possible overlap.

Bamboo Gardens Spa offered to donate 15% of their sales from 10/11-12 to MUSE.  Barb Albanese motioned that MUSE accepts the donation.  Judy Minkus seconded the motion and the motion was approved.

Hilleary Burgess made a request that Caspar Creek School be permitted to have a booth at no charge at the MUSE Thanksgiving Art Fair.  Nancy motioned that we allow the Caspar Creek Learning Center School to sell raffle tickets for this year only and that they will pay a booth fee of  $75 at the 50th Anniversary Mendocino Arts and Crafts Fair sponsored by MUSE.  Erich Sevy seconded the motion.  There were five yes votes and Nancy committed to speaking with Hilleary concerning the agreement.

4)  Financial reports: 

MUSE received a $5,000 gift from the Community Foundation as a result of no profit from the Endowment Fund. The school district has requested that promised funds must now be paid at the beginning of the school year, when in the past, funds were disbursed at the end of the school year.  Nancy Gardner motioned to pay the two salaries which MUSE agreed to fund.  The motion was seconded by Judy Minkus.  There was a unanimous agreement.
5)  Correspondence:  No correspondence info for October.

6)  Committee Reports:


a)  Spoken Word with Ronnie Gilbert 11/7-8


Volunteers:  Gail Dickenson will speak with Doug Nunn about sound.


Pamela Allen will do concessions/organization of goodies and volunteers.  


Deena 
Zarlin and Mark Oatney offered to cover the doors.  


b)  Candlelight Inn Tours 


1) New logo presents added expenses


2) $900 promotional grant received for the tours


3) Pamela Graham requests $1000 to help cover more promotions


Pamela Graham motioned that we support the CIT with $1000 for changes in 
promotional materials.  Jessica Morton seconded the motion and the motion was 
approved.


c)  Holiday Fair -  11/27 & 28 - Friday and Saturday after Thanksgiving


Carolen Barrett gave MUSE a verbal list of her concession plan for the fair.  
Volunteer needs were discussed, however no sign-up occurred.


d)  Future Agenda Items: 



a)  Mark Oatney's MUSE Board Membership

7)  New Business



a)  Policy discussion

There was an interest in changing the Board Meetings to Wednesdays, however several key members would be unable to attend a Wednesday meeting.  Therefore, the next Board meeting will be Thursday, November 5 at 4:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Barb Albanese, Secretary

